

December 13, 2023

Dear Business Owner:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of recent changes made to the Village's Parking Tax Ordinance. Effective January 1, 2024, the parking tax rate is \$2.00 for each 24-hour period, or any fraction thereof. If a motor vehicle is parked in or on a parking lot or garage for which a charge is made on a weekly or monthly basis, the tax is \$14.00 per week or \$60.00 per month.

A new tax form incorporating these changes is attached to this letter for your use. In the event you have any questions concerning this tax please contact Doug Hagstrom of the Village's Finance Department at (847)824-4404.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

Village of Rosemont, Finance Department